Minutes from the 570th Meeting of the Connecticut Entomology Society 
April 22nd, 2022
Zoom
Members: 27
Guests: 2

Social pre-meeting began at approximately 18:30. 

Business Meeting:
-Meeting called to order at 19:30 by president Ray Simpson.

Reports: 
-There was an increase in the checkings and savings accounts.
-Members who have not paid dues yet should do so.

Old Business:
-Fall meetings will resume to being in-person.

New Business:
-For the term of April 2023, Munstermann and Garcia-Robledo were nominated for one-year terms for the governing board. Bridgette Z. and Marta W. were elected last year for two-year terms expiring in 2024. 
-Other nominees include Matt N. as VP, Ray Simpson as President, and Max Engel as Secretary.
-Upcoming meetings include those on September 16th, October 21st, and November 18th. 

Exhibits:
-There was a showing of pinned moths and caterpillars from Ray Simpson, and another member showed a book that exhibits the wildflowers of New England. 

Evening Presentation:
-Our speaker tonight was Dr. Goudarz Molaei, and his topic was the climate and ecological changes on the distribution of tick vectors and tickborne diseases. 
-Disease cases from mosquitoes/fleas/ticks have tripled in the last 13 years! In addition, the period between 1998 and 2019 had a notable increase in Lyme disease cases. Furthermore, the rate of co-infection from 2015 to 2019 has nearly doubled. 
-From 1996 to 2020, the Lone Star Tick had remarkably more submissions to the CT Agricultural Experiment Station (CAES). And in 2020, some Gulf Coast Ticks were found in Fairfield County, with about 30% of them carrying diseases; this species can also overwinter. 
-Various tick species are spreading in distribution, possibly due to multiple factors. One example is Amblyomma coelebs, which was likely introduced to the US by hitch-hiking on humans who visited Central America, where this species is typically endemic. 

Meeting adjourned at 20:48.

Note: corrections and additions to the minutes are welcomed. Please email maxengel1@gmail.com.

